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Dialogue on Cooperation, 6 June 2010

Remarks by Ambassador Pasi Patokallio, Finland

Mr. Secretary-General, Ministers, Heads of Delegation, Ladies and Gentlemen,

Finland is pleased to participate again in the annual General Assembly of the Organization of American States. We have been permanent observers at this organization since 1988, and have supported its activities ever since, by earmarking funds for OAS programs that match our own priorities in terms of development policy.  Poverty reduction and advancing sustainable development, particularly focusing on improving the status of women and girls, are key priorities for us.

Our contribution to OAS programs has varied between 140 000 and 300 000 euros annually.

Last year Finland funded three OAS programs, two in part and one in full. The first one focuses on advancing human rights by improving access to justice for women victims of sexual violence in Central America, in cooperation with the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights.  The second program is concerned with the protection and sustainable use of transboundary aquifers in Mesoamerica with the object of providing clean water for local populations in an equitable manner. The third program seeks to strengthen democracy and a stronger role for women in the administration of local public finances.

I am pleased to announce that over the next few years Finland plans to allocate the sum total of 1.2 million euros to OAS programs, based on funding proposals submitted to us annually. The actual disbursement of funds each year naturally depends on the number and quality of proposals submitted to us as well as results achieved by previous programs.

As to the theme of this particular General Assembly, namely "peace, security and cooperation", let me briefly mention that Finland has been and is in the forefront of international efforts to conclude an Arms Trade Treaty. The conclusion, hopefully soon, of such a treaty would have a direct and beneficial impact in the Americas as well.

Thank you for your attention

